I would not want you to postpone the meeting on my account, but if we could meet in Chicago after the N.C.A.A. Finals I believe it would be better psychologically. Perhaps some of the rules members, like St. Clair, and the boys from out west would doubtless want to see the Finals. If we should pass on the rules before the final tournament it would not be the boost for the N.C.A.A. that it would if we could have our national tournament first and then meet right after that. Do you agree with me?

When I made arrangements for the Finals dates and signed the contract for the hall, I immediately notified Ole and I thought, of course, that he would notify the other members of the committee, but I believe that I had better do this because in your letter you do not seem to be clear as to the date of the Finals. As I stated before, the Western Championship is the 21st and 22nd and the Finals are on the 29th.

With all good wishes, I am,

Sincerely yours,